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Subject of the Grievance 
 

This case concerns a Written Reminder issued to a San Carlos Compliance Inspector following 
an automotive incident.   
 
 
Facts of the Case 
 
In January 2021, the Grievant was involved in a backing accident.   The Company reviewed two 
prior automotive incidents involving the Grievant and concluded that a pattern of carelessness 
existed, and that Positive Discipline should be considered given the provisions of Letter 
Agreement No. 13-05.   
 
The Grievant was involved in prior automotive incidents in 2019 and 2020.  He did not receive 
any discipline nor participate in a Safety Discussion in those cases.   
 
Letter Agreement No. 13-05 notes the following:  
 

The parties agree that discipline for safety-related incidents will only be considered when 
an employee acts in a reckless manner, demonstrates a pattern of carelessness or non-
compliance, puts themselves, their co-workers or the public at risk by intentionally violating 
a Key to Life, or violates the Code of Conduct. 

 
The Grievant had no other active Positive Discipline prior to the date the Written Reminder was 
issued.   
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Discussion 

The Company maintained that the Grievant has shown a pattern of unsafe behavior.  Given that 
pattern and the provisions of LA 13-05, the discipline is appropriate and for just cause.  

The Union maintained that there is no real pattern in this case and that formal discipline was not 
required.  Specifically, the incident in 2020 could not be attributed to any unsafe behaviors of the 
Grievant and should not be considered when determining discipline in this case.   

Decision 

The parties did not reach agreement as to whether a pattern of carelessness had occurred in this 
case.   However, the parties agree that given the specific facts in this case, the discipline should 
be reduced to an Oral Reminder.  

This case is to be considered closed based on the above and is without prejudice toward either 
party and non-transferable and non-referrable toward other cases.    

For the Company:  For the Union: 

____________________________________         _____________________________________ 
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